




 

FAREWELL… FOR NOW? 
 

ith this issue, Victorian Creative has come to the end of its first full year of publication.  It has been an 
interesting year for us all, I suspect.  The old proverb “May you live in interesting times” certainly seems 
to apply to the many issues we all face today, the pandemic being not the least of our challenges.  My hope 

is that this magazine has brought some inspiration and encouragement in difficult days. 
 Now, it is time for Victorian Creative to take a vacation.  I won’t say, at this point, that it is coming to an end; 
rather, it is going on hiatus.  That hiatus may be temporary, or it may be permanent; it depends on where my future 
leads.  As I’ve mentioned before, we are in the midst of moving and establishing a new life in a new part of the 
country.  But as I write this, much of that “new life” is still in the “to be determined” stage, with much left to be 
decided and discovered. 
 Part of the “new life” that I envision for the months to come includes endeavoring to put together some actual 
books on Victorian life, based on the vast supply of material I’ve gathered for VictorianVoices.net.  By “actual 
books,” I mean books published by actual, royalty-paying publishers—not just the compilations and anthologies I’ve 
self-published over the years.   
 I also hope to add more material to VictorianVoices.net itself.  When I first launched the site, I still had quite a 
few magazines in the archives that were not yet indexed, and since then, I’ve acquired quite a few more.  (I had 
finally concluded that I could either launch the site, or go on indexing magazines forever, but I couldn’t do both.)  
Now that the site is up and running, it’s much easier to put up the contents of a single volume now and then, so my 
hope is to slowly get my remaining collection online.  
 Beyond that, however, part of our goal in moving and going into semi-retirement is simply to “get a life.”  There’s 
much to see and do beyond the borders of our respective computer desks, and our hope is to actually get out there 
and start seeing and doing a bit of it.  My husband and I are both dedicated “mouse-potatoes,” and we’re going to 
see if we can change that.   
 VictorianVoices.net will continue on, of course, and one of the possibilities I’m kicking around is adding a blog 
to the site that would enable other Victorian enthusiasts and experts to share their insights with its readers.  With 
respect to Victorian Creative itself, I’ve greatly enjoyed putting it together, and have more than enough material to 
keep it running at least another year—so if the interest is there in my readership, again, I’m not officially closing the 
door on the possibility that it will return.  (If it does, it will probably return as a monthly rather than biweekly.) 
 But for now, I’m looking forward to some new projects, new challenges—and new experiences in this new life 
that we are embarking upon.  I wish all of you the very best of everything, and hope that you’ll stay with the site and 
let me know how your many projects are going. 
 Stay tuned! We’ll be in touch! 
 
  

—Moira Allen 
editors@victorianvoices.net 
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